

24th May 2021

Dear Parent/Carer

## **Year 6 Transition Information**

I hope that this letter finds you well and, like us, your excitement of joining Seahaven Academy is growing. Over the next few months leading into September, we have a number of events and activities planned to ensure the transition process provides you and your child with as much information as possible to prepare them for the next stage in their school journey.

On Monday 7<sup>th</sup> June we will be hosting a live event designed to provide you with a range of information about our processes in school. During this online event you will be introduced to key members of staff, learn more about our pastoral structure, our safeguarding and bullying policies, hear from our Student Transition Ambassadors and learn more about what life is like at Seahaven Academy. The link to join the meeting will be on the transition page of our school website:

https://www.seahavenacademy.org.uk/information/year-6-transition. After the event, the recording will be available on the webpage for all parents/carers, along with a question-and-answer FAQs from the event and queries sent to the transition email account (transition@seahavenacademy.org.uk).

On Monday 21<sup>st</sup> June, students will receive a Transition activity pack. The pack includes an introduction from each department team along with some activities to give you a flavour of what to expect in each subject area.

On Thursday 24<sup>th</sup> June, we are hoping to host a live event to provide final information about the transition week. We are hopeful that this event will be able to take place on site but are unable to confirm this until closer to the time due to the uncertainty of restriction that may be in place. We will communicate the final plans for this evening on Friday 18<sup>th</sup> June.

Transition week is scheduled for Monday 5<sup>th</sup> July until Friday 9<sup>th</sup> July. The current plan is for this to take place on the school site to allow students to get a real sense of the school, its staff and to familiarise themselves with the school environment. Should regulations change and we are unable to have students on site there will still be a transition week in a different format. This will be confirmed in a transition letter to you on the 28<sup>th</sup> June.



Seahaven Academy
Haven Way
Newhaven
BN9 9TD
t 01273 517601
f 01273 611182
e office@seahavenacademy.org.uk

www.seahavenacademy.org.uk

Finally, on behalf of Seahaven Academy I'd like to reiterate how much we are looking forward to meeting and getting to know you. From this point, we regard you as part of our school community and are excited about working with you over the coming years. We expect and aim for the 'Best in Everyone' and this starts with your transition. Please do send any questions you have to <a href="mailto:transition@seahavenacademy.org.uk">transition@seahavenacademy.org.uk</a>

Yours sincerely

Mr Honeybourne Assistant Headteacher